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To  t h a n k  i n d u s t r y 
members for their sup-
port in the past year, 
the TIC held this year’s 
Appreciation Dinner 
on 17 May at the Kow-
loon Shangri-la Hotel, 
which was attended by 

some 420 members and guests, including Tour-
ism Commissioner Mr Philip Yung. The highlights of the evening 
were the grand lucky draw, and the harp performance and the Thai 
dance show arranged respectively by the France Tourism Develop-
ment Agency and the Tourism Authority of Thailand. All guests 
enjoyed a wonderful evening together.
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Dr Tony Tse is Assistant Professor and Programme Director (Industry 
Partnerships) at The Hong Kong Polytechnic University’s School of 
Hotel and Tourism Management. Appointed to the TIC Board as an 
Independent Director in April this year, he had been engaged in the ad-
vertising fi eld and worked for the Hong Kong Tourism Board.

Dr Tse wished to have more contact with traders after joining 
the Board and give independent advice. He also wished to know more 
about the latest trends in the industry and the problems it faced, from 
which he could aptly select teaching material to enrich his students’ 
understanding of the industry. Talking about the reform of the tourism 
sector, he believed that despite the TIC’s signifi cant contribution, now 
was the time to change because self-regulation was no longer effective 
enough to tackle the many complicated problems arising from rapid 
growth of the industry in recent years.

He suggested that the TIC should work in three areas in the future: 
(1) to bring up trade views with the Government so as to fi ght for rea-
sonable interests; (2) to put more effort into building up a positive im-
age of the trade; and (3) to enhance industry training such as organising 
courses for the management of travel agents.

Independent Director Prof. Lee Kam Hon retired from the TIC Board 
on 15 April 2012. During his six years of service, Prof. Lee sat on vari-
ous committees and conducted two research projects for the TIC, which 
were about an industry analysis and strategic recommendations (see 
“Cover Story” of the No. 4, 2008 issue for an abridged version of the 
research report) and case studies of value creation by travel agents. His 
valuable contribution to the TIC is highly appreciated.

Mr Shao Qiwei, Chairman of the China National Tourism Administra-
tion (CNTA), led a delegation to Hong Kong during 13 to 18 June 2012. 
Members were invited to meet and exchange views with him and trad-
ers at a tea reception hosted by the CNTA on 14 June.

A member was recently suspected of arranging for inbound visitors 
to stay at an unlicensed guesthouse. The case has been referred to the 
Compliance Committee and is under investigation by the authorities. 
Members are reminded to arrange for inbound visitors to stay at li-
censed hotels and guesthouses only in order to protect visitors’ safety. 


